
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13 December 2017 

 

Review of Race 10 at Gawler – 12 November 2017 

The Greyhound Racing South Australia (GRSA) Limited Integrity Manager has conducted an 

internal review into the decision made by the GRSA Stewards in relation to Race 10 at the 

Gawler race meeting on Sunday 12 November, 2017.  As the field approached the home turn, 

LOCERYL, trained by Rebecca Mcauley-Fry, which was racing in second position and towards 

the middle of the track, collided with a duck, resulting in LOCERYL falling and taking no further 

part in the event.  Stewards ultimately declared the event ‘All Clear’. 

After considering evidence from the Stewards panel and the Photo Finish Operator and 

viewing the video footage, it has been established that the extent of interference to other 

runners would have more appropriately warranted the declaration of a ‘No Race’ in 

accordance with the relevant provision under GAR56(1).  As a result, all monies invested on 

the event would have been refunded. 

The Stewards involved have been counselled on the matter, and the learnings from this review 

process will be incorporated into operational policy and future staff training. 

 

L.G. MICHALANNEY  
INTEGRITY MANAGER 


